
November 22,2007 

Mary Rupp, Secretary of the Board 
National Credit Union Administration 
1775 Duke Street 
Alexandria, Virginia 223 14-3428 

Re: Proposed Guidance on Garnishment of Exempt Federal Benefit ~ J a d s  

Dear Members of the Board: 

The Maryland & District of Columbia Credit Union Association (MDDCC JA) appreciates this 
opportunity to comment on the Agency's proposed guidance on of exempt federal 
benefit funds. MDDCCUA is a regional trade association over 180 credit 
unions in Maryland and Washington, D.C., which serve 

Overview on Mawland Rules. Title 2. Civil Procedures. Civil Courts I 
Credit unions in our region are obligated as a matter of law, to 
pertaining to account garnishments. In Maryland, civil courts have 
comply with rior to the authorization and issuance of a writ of ;P rules include . 

asserting a defense or obiection. 

' Excerpted from Maryland Rules of Court, Title 2, Rule 2-645 
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It is clear from these written procedures that the judgment debtor already t 
in place, that provide for asserting defenses or objections to condemnation 
additional regulatory standards would represent a burden to our organizatic 

Providing Consumers With Information Concerning Exempt Funds 

While we believe that the responsibility to provide this type of notification 
administered at the civil court level, our credit unions would cooperate full 
uniform, agency authorized, standard disclosure statement would be permi 

Determination of Exempt Federal Benefit Funds 

Substantial difficulty and confusion would occur in any mandated effort to 
to identify the source of deposited funds and their exemption status. Man3 
unions lack the resources and data processing capability to accurately iden 
particularly when they are commingled with other automated deposit sourc 
counter cash and check deposits. 

Consumer Account Fees for Affected Accounts 

We agree that account fees for such items as overdraft protection, automat1 
and other similar transaction fees could be minimized during such time as 
is affected by such order of the court. In fact many of our area credit unio~ 
advances to assist consumers in resolving these types of issues. 

We appreciate the opportunity to comment. For further information concel 
please contact B. Kirk Fox, vice president of Regulatory Affairs at (800) 4 

Sincerely, 

Michael V. Beall 
PresidentICEO 
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